
 

RCA - CLMD Austin City Council Item ID: 6509 

Meeting Date: May 26, 2011 

Department: Contract and Land Management 

Subject 
 
Authorize execution of Change Order #  1 to the construction contract with AARON CONCRETE 
CONTRACTORS, LP, Austin, TX for the Group 11 Reconstruction and Utility Adjustments for the Burleson Road 
Heights and Santa Monica Park Subdivisions Phase 2 Project in the amount of $455,086.48, for a total contract 
amount not to exceed $2,275,436.01.  

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding in the amount of $354,139 is available in the Fiscal Year 2010–2011 Capital Budget of the Austin Water 
Utility. Funding in the amount of $100,947.48 is available in the Fiscal Year 2010–2011 Capital Budget of the Public 
Works Department.  

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: February 11, 2011 - Council approved the original construction contract. 

For More 
Information: Rick Colbrunn 974-7089; Susan Garnett 974-7064; April Shaw 974-7141 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

Recommended by the Water and Wastewater Commission. 

MBE / WBE: 
This contract will be awarded in compliance with Chapter 2-9A of the City Code (Minority 
Owned and Women Owner Business Enterprise Procurement Program) with 13.07% MBE 
and 3.61% WBE subcontractor participation to date. 

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 



 
This construction project is part of the 2006 Bond Street Reconstruction Program and is located on Ware Road, Douglas, 
Princeton and Benjamin Streets and Catalina and Laguna Drives in Zip Code 78741. The work includes storm drain, water 
and wastewater improvements prior to full depth street reconstruction. Work began in June 2010 with an estimated 
completion date of August 2011. 

 
This additional authorization is requested to fund additional curb and gutter replacement and stream bank 
stabilization of Country Club Creek near Ware Road. The project includes two new storm drain outfalls into Country 
Club Creek.  In addition, an emergency replacement of wastewater lines in Country Club Creek was recently 
completed.  This additional work will complement the project by protecting and stabilizing the stream bank of the 
creek following replacement of the wastewater lines and construction of the storm drain outfalls. 
 

 
 


